[image: image1.jpg]



P & C MINUTES – MARCH 16, 2012

@ Gresford School Library

Meeting opened: 10.06am
Attendance: Peter Hill (president), Sharon Hill (treasurer), Ange Kelehear, , Misha Bevan (vice president), Catherine Smith, Lyndell Osmond, Jo Locke, John O’Brien, Sharon Lawrence, Pauline Mitchell (Principal).
Apologies,  Alissa Abra, Julie Hartigan (secretary) Mary Horn, Leanne Atkins (vice president), Jo Locke, Kristy Duncan.

Motion: That the minutes of the previous meeting be adopted.

Moved: Sylvia Lawrence

Second: Sharon Hill
Carried

Correspondence:  In

School Global Fundraising Letter.  Bernadette Jasper and Pauline Mitchell to deal with this

Fundraising Pamphlets- Keep for ideas in the future

Motion: That the Correspondence has been dealt with.
Moved: Catherine Smith
Second: Angie Kelehear
Carried
Treasurer’s Report
Motion:  That the Treasurer’s report be accepted (Attached)

The Disco is likely to raise between $300-$400 and The Air Conditioning cost will have to come out the cheque account which will be $9300.00

Moved:  Sharon Hill

Second: Sylvia Lawrence
Carried
Business Arising

Motion:  The 2 Air-conditioners have been installed and are operating.  Tozer are to mount the cages and Ross McCabe is to fix the hole in the roof,
Moved:  Misha Bevan
Second:  Angie Kelehear
Carried

Motion: Pauline Mitchell requested that the P & C purchase 16m3 of new woodchip for the 2 soft fall areas.  It was last installed in June 2008.  It will cost $1062 and this will include delivery.
Moved: Sylvia Lawrence
Second: Catherine Smith
Carried
Motion: The Create Festival will be held on the 6th of September 2012 and host up to 200 local children, Misha Bevan will organise this with the help of Ellie Laurie. Ellie is going to approach companies to sponsor the day so this could be great fundraisers. Misha Bevan will have an update at the next meeting.  

Moved: Misha Bevan
Second: Sharon Lawrence

Carried
Motion: That the School Bags from Adventurer be purchased at a cost of $23 + $3.78 for the logo (the logo will be 120mm).  An initial cost of $110 will be for the setup.  They will retail for $35.00 and a minium order of 25 must be purchased

Moved: Misha Bevan

Second: John O’Brien
Carried

Motion: the Marquee flyer was chosen (one with logo on it). They will be printed, laminated and distributed to the local shops.  Misha to approach Scott Everett on the replacement of storage bags for the marquee.  A letter of thanks to be sent to Scott Everett for looking after the Marquee in recent years
Moved: Catherine Smith
Second: Sylvia Lawrence
Carried
Motion Mary Horn to give Julie Hartigan the address for Darren Turner to write and thank him for looking after the cattle at Lostock.
Moved:  Lyndell Osmond

Second: Sharon Lawrence
Carried
Motion Julie Hartigan had suggested that we nominate for the Federation P&C Awards in Environment, Technology and the Principal Award.  She is also happy to fill in the nomination forms which must lodged by the 1st July 2012.  Pauline Mitchell said that she would look at each category and discuss it at the next meeting
Moved:  Sharon Hill
Second: Angela Kelehear
Carried

Motion: The Cow Pat Lotto will be held on the 7the of April at the Billy Cart Derby.  Peter Hill will approach Sue Dillon for the tickets and the drawing of the grid.  He will also see Ken Chandler and make sure the area is still available to run the Cow Pat Lotto.  Sharon Hill will take names for the Roster and Lyndell Osmond will make 2 banners for the day.
Moved: Misha Bevan
Second: Lyndell Osmond
Carried
Motion: Future Fundraiser ideas for the year were discuss. A Mad Hatter Night at the Beatty Hotel which Leanne Atkins will liaise with Bernie Lawler.  A Karaoke Night in winter and the future Create Festival were all possibilities for this year.  Discussed next Meeting

Moved: Sharon Lawrence

Second: Catherine Smith
Carried
Motion: Pauline Mitchell (Principal) presented her report.  She requested that the P&C donated $500.00 to the Mathletics

Moved; John O’Brien

Second:  Catherine Smith
Carried
No other business
Next meeting: Friday, May  18, 10am in the library.

Meeting closed: 11.44am
Minutes taken by: Lyndell Osmond (committee)
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